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Welcome!  
Camp Beech Cliff couldn’t exist without the hard work of our volunteer boards. 

Board members give their time and resources in support of our mission. Welcome 
to incoming Directors: Kristi Jacoby, Meryl Sweeney, Paula Vogel and Mark Clark 
Webster; and Trustees: Kerri Dowdell, Josephine Iannelli and Josh Young. 
A heartfelt thank you to our outgoing board members Liz Angelbeck, Marsha 
Gill, Vince Messer, Jim Progin, and Patti Selig.
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A Message from our President / 
Executive Director:
When kids talk about Camp Beech Cliff, I often 
hear the comment: “Camp lets me be myself,” 
and this really resonates with me.  When I was 
younger, raised as a preacher’s kid and an army 
brat, I was fortunate enough to attend a camp where 
I was encouraged to take chances, explore, and be 
myself.   Camp had me doing things that I would never 
do with my family. I went camping in Mt McKinley park 

and ran barefoot along the icy shorelines in Alaska; I tried my hand at art and 
crafts (some of which are still tucked away as keepsakes). Most importantly, the 
friendships I developed saw me through some rough adolescent years.

My camp experience had such a profound and lasting influence in my life, and it 
has moved me to make this available to every camper who finds their way to CBC. 
In celebrating our 20th anniversary this year, we chose the motto “CBC Moves Me” 
to reflect upon these personal ways in which our camp has affected our community 
over the years.  Within this newsletter, you’ll discover stories from our extended 
camper family sharing how CBC has enriched their own lives.

CBC is a natural space for play and learning, outside an increasingly structured 
world.  Our children are blessed with an abundance of choice and possibility in 
a growing technological world; sometimes it feels like it comes at the price of 
play, creativity, and discovery.  There are so many voices urging them forward 
that their own voice can become lost in the crowd.  For me, camp should exist 
outside of this race, a place to embrace that inner voice, and discover at their own 
pace what delights or inspires them.  Children develop confidence and passion 
here, becoming young men and women who choose to become counselors and 
leaders themselves.  

I am also inspired because CBC has such a strong community, one that believes 
in our mission to get children outdoors and discover the simple joys in life.  To 
every family member, supporter and staff, every volunteer, including board 
and committee members – THANK YOU for helping make all of this possible 
for our campers over these last twenty years. CBC is all of us together, and 
the collective work you do inspires me.  Without a doubt, CBC Moves Me.  

So let’s move CBC forward together, toward another twenty years of 
growth and opportunity for the children in our community and for 
all!

I have served on the Board and been behind CBC 
from almost the beginning. My first meeting at 

CBC was a finance meeting in what was then the 
arts-and-crafts building. It was plywood with no 
insulation and a bare bulb draped over a rafter 
for lighting. It was a long time ago, but it was 
with a group of people who could see what was 
coming and felt as passionate about giving 
children opportunities as I do. Sure enough, 
today CBC provides kids with arts, sports and 
activities, and life skills. Camp allowed me to 
work with wonderful people and make kids’ 
dreams happen on  
a regular basis. It has  
been a wonderful time in my life and I am 
honored to have been a part of it.

to Contribute

Tony McKim



The Camp 
Beech Cliff volunteer 

board of community 
members recognizes the need to 

grow the programs and facilities to serve 
more children year-round. Debra Deal is hired 

in 2005 as the current Executive Director, and the 
camp begins its work with the community to develop 

a strategic business plan.

Director Vance O’Donnell successfully 
leads the way for Camp Beech Cliff 

to be accredited by the American 
Camp Association.

By 2000, the camp program 
is in desperate need of new 

indoor spaces. Following a 
capital campaign, the Eagle’s 

Nest and an office building 
are constructed, and the 

old Pulis Field is expanded.

By 1997, the summer 
camp had become a large 

enough operation that a 
group of individuals, our 

“Founders,” set up an 
independent non-profit 

and Camp Beech Cliff 
was born anew!

Camp Beech 
Cliff is founded as an 

all-boys sleep away camp by 
Clifford and Dot Pulis in the 1950’s. Their 

program comes to an end in the mid-
1970’s. With the permission of the Pulis 
family, in the early 1990’s Harbor House 
begins operating a summer day 
camp on the property.

Thank you  
to all the staff, 

families, directors,  
volunteers, donors, board 

members, community  
members and campers that  

made Camp Beech Cliff  
possible, and continue to make 

CBC a place where  
children will thrive for 

years to come!
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In recent years, Camp 
Beech Cliff has greatly 
expanded its year-round 
programs with schools 
and adult groups. 

In 2015, the Teen Camp 
is added in response to 

the growing interest of 
older campers wanting a 
summer program.

In 2014, the CBC community 
comes together to build a 

new high-ropes course in 
the old quarry at Camp 

Beech Cliff.

The Board’s vision for the new 
campus is justified as 

registrations soar in successive 
years.

The ‘modern’ era of Camp Beech Cliff begins 
when campers arrive for the 2012 summer 

camp, just a week after construction 
completes.

The rebuilding of Camp Beech Cliff begins 
in late 2010, and the summer camp finds a 
temporary home at Trenton School in 2011.

An anonymous 
benefactor comes 
forward and offers to  
re-build the CBC campus.
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2017 Summer Camp

The Power of the Overnight Experience
Under the watchful and encouraging eye of their counselors, campers 

work together to set their own tents, cook their meals over the fire, and hike the 
twilit trails with a ranger to guide their curiosity. They share s’mores and stories      	

		  under the stars, and fall asleep to a lullaby of loons.

Every overnight trip to the Seawall Campground returns to CBC with newly 
forged friendships and lasting memories. For many of our younger campers, 
this is breaking new ground for them. Perhaps it is the first time in the woods at 
night, or the first camping trip without family. 

Camping allows campers to safely stretch their boundaries among friends and 
become more curious and confident.  For our veteran overnighters, these trips 
are an opportunity to lead and support their peers, guide their friends toward 
new interests, set an example in their cooperation, and empathize with newer 
campers to help overcome anxieties. That empathy extends to the natural 
world. When given the opportunity to leave their digital distractions behind 
and be fully present in the woods for a while, they really begin to see it... 

the rhythm of fireflies keeping beat in the canopies, the 
laughter mixing with the crackling of a campfire. The soft light 
of morning brightening the walls of their tents, after a night of magic spent in 
the woods. That’s the power of the overnight experience.

By the time you  
receive this newsletter,  

we should be announcing the 
name of our new Camp Director! 

Over 50 candidates...
Narrowed to 3 experienced directors...

All great candidates...
and the new director is......

A Message from our outgoing Camp 
Director
2017 was another great summer, full of imagination, 
outdoor play, friendships and personal growth. It 
has been an honor to be a part of CBC’s evolution 
throughout the years, and a privilege watching 
the magic grow. In 2006, it was the celebration of 
creativity, imagination, and nature that captured 
my attention. It was the philosophy and care 

for young people that harnessed my dedication for the following 11 years. 
Thanks to the many invested staff, volunteers and donors, CBC has grown 
tremendously, increasing enrollment, the variety of 
programs offered, and the amount of 
campership money given to local 
families. Thank you for 
allowing me to be a 
part of the camp’s 
mission.



You know it’s Summer at CBC when the island is painted in 
flowers, a bounty of Lupins and Hawkweed bring color into 
our world… as well as a menagerie of butterflies and bees, 
seeking their nectar. CBC welcomed locally renowned ‘Bee 
Whisperer’ Peter Cowin to camp to dispel misconceptions 
and anxiety about bees and promote compassion for our 
pollinators

 “The Beez Kneez”, our new specialty camp, placed campers 
in the role of junior apiarists, suiting up to observe and 
interact with Cowin’s colonies up close, and even harvest 
honey fresh from the hive.  They learned techniques for 
properly raising hives, and gained a deeper understanding 
into the life and soul of the swarm, and their vital role 

in our ecosystem. When a shift in perspective 
is achieved, bees shift from shifty foe to 
friend in need.  “The recent challenges of colony 

collapse disorder, heavy chemical spraying, and 
the introduction of genetically modified crops have put bee 

populations at serious risk,” describes Jeff Thibodeau of Brio Promotions, whose 
exclusive sponsorship makes this specialty camp possible. “To help derail this trend, 

we’re always looking for opportunities to encourage beekeeping.”  

The Bee Whisperer passionately leads the charge and guides our young 
beekeepers toward solutions, teaching them responsible methods for 

promoting pollination and safely relocating swarms. Thank you 
to Brio Promotions for making this experience for our 

campers a reality.
This past summer was my 3rd year 

at CBC. I didn’t know anybody when I first 
went, but I found friends there. This year I was in 
the LIT program. It gave me more responsibility 
helping out and I liked that. On Fridays, we have 
different events and I had to explain the games 
and rules in front of the different age groups. It 
helped me overcome my 
stage fright and I found 
that I like to help little kids when they need 
something. I would definitely like to be a CIT 
someday.

Jagger Risk

to Try New Things

“Bee Whisperer” brings his wisdom to CBC



Martial Arts
Dog Sledding

Geology and Rock Climbing
Outdoor Art

Hip Hop Dancing
Culinary Arts

Baking
Seal Cove Auto

Lumberjacks & Jills
Secret Swim Holes

Mad Science
Junior Maritime Camp

Raft Building
Junior Maine Guide

Bee-Keeping
Circus Camp

2017 Northern Lights 
Specialty Camps

Junior Maine Guides Sponsor

Bee-Keeping Sponsor

Circus Camp Sponsor

Thank you to our 
Specialty Camp 
Sponsors:



Kids come to CBC with apprehension 
about nature and I like to inspire 
them to change their perspective. 
If you listen to the language of the 
forest you can learn so much. I 
teach campers to use their owl 
eyes, their deer ears, and their 
fox walk to focus their senses, be 
present, and more aware of their 
surroundings. When campers 
change the way they interact 
with the environment, they have 
a more intimate connection and 
they develop a deeper love and 
appreciation for the natural 
world. People protect what they 
love. Fostering that empathy, 
that love of nature, is what 
moves 
people 
to protect the environment. 

to Respect Nature

‘Nature Kyle’



2017 Teen Camps

Swim
 Holes   Island Adventurers   Fiction WritingSea Kayaking   Junior Maritime   Dog SleddingRock Climbing   River Rafting   iPhotography

Wilderness Skills   Coastal Camping



to Explore

Owen Cassidy

CBC moves me to pass on the passion I have for 
adventure and exploration. The Acadia Teen 
Camps and expeditionary program provided a 
platform for our older and more adventurous 
campers to take healthy risks and grow as 
leaders and explorers.  I scouted locations 
and designed two overnight kayaking trips.  
As we kayaked together and camped around 
Frenchmen’s Bay, I realized I was exploring 
and enjoying myself just as much as the 
campers were.  While I had been to these 
sites before, I had never taken a group of 
campers along with me.  It was all brand 
new for the kids, and their awe and 
wonder, their observations, transformed 

it into a new experience for me, a fully 
authentic expedition for all of us.  When 
I see these kids get excited, ignite that 
inner fire, and replicate the skills we 
teach and 
discuss 
at camp, that inspires me.

Swim
 Holes   Island Adventurers   Fiction WritingSea Kayaking   Junior Maritime   Dog SleddingRock Climbing   River Rafting   iPhotography

Wilderness Skills   Coastal Camping







BEECH MOUNTAIN SUMMIT  
($10,000 & HIGHER)
Charles M Butt
James and Sally Kellogg
Mary McCall and Strick Heilman
Elizabeth and Alex Salvi
Sumner Scholarship Endowment 

Foundation, Inc.
Richard and Noelle Wolf

BEECH CLIFFS  
($5,000 TO $9,999) 
Anonymous
Eileen and Ethan Miller
Mary Clark Webster
Medway Charitable Trust
The Nathan Cummings 
Foundation 

BEECH RIDGE  
($2,500 & $4,999) 
Anonymous
Birgitt and Garold Adams
John and Liz Angelbeck
The Currin Family
Kerri and Rod Dowdell
Marsha Gill and David Gallitano
Thomas and Susan Hodge
Ali and Steven Kassels
Jacqueline Montfort

Margaret & William Morton, Jr.
Sara Pierce
Rebecca Walsh

BEECH HILL  
($1,000 & $2,499) 
Jane Adams
Tristram and Ruth Colket
Debra Deal and Rogier van Bakel
David Faust
Thomas and Carroll Fernald
Jacqueline and John Fitzpatrick
Susan B Flach
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Donald and Margot Graves in honor 

of Hayley & Ian Hopp
Ann Grinnell and Jesse Cameron
Carol Jordan
Leon D Katz and Gail Amalia Barth 

Katz
Maine Community Foundation
Margaret Kelley
Ben Ketchen and Nuri Chandler-

Smith
John and Maude March
Clement and Linda McGillicuddy
Ken and Bev Paigen
Bruce and Anne Pomeroy
The Puffin Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
Faith Pulis
Lucy Bell Sellers
Julie Sparks
Howard and Paula Vogel
Kim and Finn Wentworth  

ECHO LAKE BLUFFS 
($500 TO $999) 
Anonymous (2)
Maren Anderson and Earl M Collier in 

memory of Ann & Bill Anderson
Peggy Bergen
Sheila Blackman
Jennifer and Allen Budziak
Sarah and Andrew Catanese in 

memory of Barbara F March
Sara Collins
Jon and Nancy Dawson
Nasreen and Mark Delaar
James T Dyke and Helen Lanier 

Porter
Spencer and Floy Ervin
Michael and Laura Farkas
JPeter and Marti Grace
Shelia Greene
Marie Griffith and Leigh Schmidt
David Hales and Barbara McLeod
Ann and Leslie Heilakka
Betsey Holtzmann
Josephine Iannelli

The 2017 Circle of Donors

Program
Fees

Grants

Individual  
Donations

Our Gratitude
Thank you for helping us climb our 
budget totem pole. Your donations 
last year totaling $285,000 help 
keep camp affordable for all by 
covering the cost of essential areas 
of our summer camp budget, 
including:

•	 $68,000 for camperships... 
107 campers received 
assistance with tuition as well 
as receiving a free bag lunch. 

•	 $75,000 for buses and 
vans... 70% of campers 
took advantage of our free 
transportation this summer. 
That equals a lot less cars on 
our crowded summer roads.

•	 $43,000 for program 
supplies like arrows, boats, 
balls, paint, ice-pops... 
99,000 ice-pops were... just 
kidding, even your campers 
can’t withstand that much 
brain freeze.

•	 $13,000 for specialty 
instructors... allowing us to 
bring professionals to MDI  
to share new skills with  
our campers.

We gratefully acknowledge the following donors who gave between 
October 1, 2016 and September 30, 2017. Your contributions help us 
deliver a quality summer camp experience. 



John Izenour and Huyen Tran
Cindi Jones
Melanie and Roger Lawson
Cathy Lewis
Joseph Mackay and Alan Parks
Michele and David Marks in memory 

of Joan M Cassell
James and Joyce McFarland in 

memory of Gabe McFarland
Tara and Mike McKernan
Terry and Jim O’Hare
John and Lynn Orav
Charles and Barbara Pierce
Bill & Pamela Ryckman
Lyta and Bob Seddig
Karen and Rob Shea
Debbie Smith
Maureen Stewart
Kim and Doug Storey
Joan Szkutak
Michele and Ben Wasson

ECHO LAKE  
($250 TO $499) 
Ani and Chris Battifarano
Michael and Kristina Brengs
Philip and Astri Brooks
William and Eleanor Buchanan
Mark and Barbara Campbell
Mary Jo Carew
Gail Caruso in memory of Gary Caruso
Jodi and Eric Clark
Jan Coates
Robert and Danielle Davis
Dr. David and Mrs. Jean Dean
Lucine and Daris Delins
Douglas and Pamela Diehl
Barbara Dunphey
Deborah Dyer
Ann Eagan
William* and Judith Eason
Robert and Margaret Flynn
Eric Foster and Daniela Bell
Jane Gray
Ron and Karen Greenberg
Jeff Grey and Linda Gregory
Carol and Dick Habermann
Penelope and Nick Harris
Hilary Harwood
Ambassador Charles 

Heimbold and Mrs. Monika 

Heimbold 
Stephen and Nancy Homer
Allison and Edward Johnson
Robert Jung and Suzanne 

Fountain in memory of Pam 
Cartwright Fountain

Katie and Scott Kagels
Aija Kante and Frederick 

Cahn
Deborah and William 

Knowlton
John and Jackie Lowe
Jennifer and Ronald Mandler
Carl and Carol Melzer
Heidi and Steven Munger
Rodney and Ardis Ono
Frank and Karen Pensiero
Kate Pomeroy
Madeline Rivardo
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Harry D and Hilda H Saunders
Patti and Jerry Selig
Barbara Shelley
Hon. Laurence and Mrs. Patricia 

Silberman
Laura E Smallidge in memory of Steve 

& Beth Smallidge
Julie and Jody Stagg
Allison and Steve Sullens
Michael Boland and Deirdre Swords
Heidi Welch and Patricia Tierney
John and Mary Treanor
Kenneth and Carol Weg
Anne Woodman and Jamie Whitehead

FRIEND OF CBC  
($1 TO $249) 
Anonymous 
Phyllis Acadia
Aliya Akhmetkaliyeva and Jean Seronde
Susan Allen
David and Meredith Amado

Carlie Ambrose
Abigail Ames

Mark and Barbara Amstutz
Jeannie and Brenton 
Anderson
Gary and Diana Ansley
Jim and Diane Ash

Edward and Sharon 
Ashworth

Belinda and Michael 
Astle

Matthew and Liz Baird
Connie Baker in honor of Gail & Leon 

Katz
Sarah and David Baker
Timothy and Mia Bass
Erin Beckwith and Owen Harding
Lucy Benjamin and Clifton Page
Richard Berndt in memory of Rita 

Berndt
Courtney Berry
Melinda Bieber and Norman Pozez
Kristine and Ernest Bishop
Susan Thomas Blaisdell
Charlotte Bloxsom
Alex and Heather Bogolyubova
Cindy and Steve Bohner
Kristi and Jeremy Bond
Ernest and Carol Bouchard
Lynn Boulger
Scott and Elizabeth Boyle
Bruce and Sharon Bradley
Madeleine and Robert Braun
Ellen Brawley
Michael and Kristina Brengs
Louise Brodman
Ab and Abby Brody
Ted and Joan Bromage
Emily and John Brown
Jody Brown
Ruth Brunetti and William Fernald
James and Susan Buck
Brian D and Dede Cadieux

Carrie Callahan and Ryan Callahan
Matt and Melissa Carroll
Pete and Rebecca Carroll
John and Stephanie Cartwright in 

memory of Pam Cartwright Fountain
Annette J Carvajal
Rebecca Madeira-Castle and Grant B 

Castle
Christine and Christopher Catherman

Robert Chaplin
Maria and Sean Charette

Sonia and Morgan Churchman
Gail Clark
Lisa Horsch Clark and Bob 
Clark
Gail Cleveland

Jeff and Anne Cloninger
Elliot Cohen

Guy and Courtney Comer
Gary and Abigail Conrad
Michael and Lyn Cook
Christopher and Kristin Cough
Anna Cousins and Leo Kobayashi
Cassandra and Robert Cox
Barbara Craighead
Owen and Kimberly Craighead
John Crock and Adelheid Lamberty 

Crock
Alyssa Crotzer
Crystal and John Dagraca
Crystal Davis and Jeremy Lovely
Matthew and Heather Davis
Stephanie and Tony Davis
Wayne and Deanna Davis in honor of 

Judy Eason
Peter Dekker and Marilyn Sperling
Ellen Densen
Robert Desimone
Jennifer and Shawn DesJardin
Jonathan and Rachel Dickinson
Jeremy and Susan Dickson-Smith
Thomas Diehl and Brenna Flaugher
Kerry Diskin
Maria and Ryan Donahue
Chris Dorr and Regina Broich
Erica and Jad Dow
Jennifer and Nick Dowling
Elizabeth and Martijn Driehuis
Katherine duQuesney in memory of 

Bob Ho
Carolina and Eric Dutruit

* Deceased

The Circle of Donors
All gifts are gratefully 

received and recognized.  
Annual named levels 

are based on cumulative 
household giving  
totals, excluding                  

in-kind donations.

Our 
loyal donors 

are our greatest 
asset. Donors of five or 
more consecutive years 

are recognized in  
bold type.   
Thank you!

We 
make every 

effort to ensure 
an accurate and 

complete listing of 
contributors. Please 
let us know of errors 

or omissions. 





Edward and Mary Dysart
Kim Eason Nubel
David and Susan Edson
Allison and Jonathan Edwards
Dawn and Garrett Edwards
Liese Elerin and John Klein
Natalie and Thomas Emery
Anna and Sig Eschholz
Reverend Katharine C Evans
Kathy and Brian Ewy
Lynn Fantom and Fred Stern
Jean and Robert Fernald
Taylor Fernald
Jeanine Ferrence and James 

MaKinster
Peter and Jackie Finger
Redmond and Jean Finney
Judith and David Fischer
Susanna Fischer and Erik Mueller
Selena Fitanides and Chris Maffucci
Andrew Flanagan and Susan Sheehan
Elspeth Flemings
Ed and Patsy Fogarty
Brian and Corinne Foley
Pat and Bob Foster
Eliza and David Foulke
David and Stephanie Fountaine
Skip and Sara Fraley
Geoffrey Fraser
Gary and Giva Frashier
Scott Freeman and Esther Geller
Leandra Fremont-Smith
Karen and Stuart Fuller
Sean Gallagher
Jamie and Donald Gamache
Rachel and Stephen Garrett
James and Ann Geary
Jerald Gebo and Bill Rosenthal
Milo Geyelin and Kim Ticehurst
Line Giasson and Daniel Labillois
Gary and Sara Gilmore
Jean Ginevan
Mary Beth Golden and Sherman 

Chong
Franklin A Goodwin
Kristen and Nelson Goodwin
Dory and Jesse Graham
Nancy Gray
Dan and Ta Grimley
Judy and Philip Grimley
David Gutzler
Lynn Haaland and Michael Kohler

Sean and Sherri Hall
Elizabeth Halpern
Ann Hansen
Peter and Elizabeth Hansen
John and Pamela Hanson
Casey and Nathan Hardwick
Evelyn Harper and Daniel Robinson
Bob and Stephanie Harris
Muneer and Amie Hasham
Alison Hastings
Scott and Chloe Hatcher
Dixie Hathaway
Amy Hawthorne
John K M and Jocelyn C Hayes
Nevie Hebding
Colin and Allison Heilman
William Helprin
David Hill
Robert and Bettina Hinckley
Nancy Ho
Rich and Ellen Hollander in honor of 

Gail & Leon Katz
Chris and Anne Hopkins
Chris and Tarin Horan
Amanda and Matthew Horton
William and Michelle Houston
Sonja and Leon Hubbard
Kendall Hubert
Martha and John Huckins
Morgan Ilika
Lynn Bean-Ingram and Bartley Ingram
Lisa Ireland and Joshua Ehrlich
Alma Irene and Jeremiah Hall
Robert James and Vilmarie Rodil-

James
Danielle Jeffers-Zyvoloski and Chris 

Jeffers
Tim and Jane Jenkins
Janna and Andrew Jensen
Beth Johnson and Josh Ouellette
Keith and Angi King Johnston
Heather and Eric Jones
Frank and Grace Jordan
Ingrid and John Kachmar
Daniel Kane and Katherine Emery
Vicki Kane and Eric Buzzell
Linda Katzin in honor of Gail & Leon 

Katz
Dotti Kay
Jerry and Barbara Keene
Stephen Keiser and Karen Perry
Rob Kelley and Miriam Epstein

Amy and Patrick Kelliher
Jennifer and Peter Kelmenson
Victor and Elinor Kelmenson
Eva and Andrew Kennedy
Rachel Kleinman and Ilan Eyman
Pierre and Anita Kolisch
Yael and Adam Konowe
Jennifer Kovacs
Vesta Kowalski
Peter and Carolyn Kutny
RD and Joanne Lackey
Donna Laliberte
Dawn Lamendola and 

Josh Winer
Mrs Ilse Lamerhirt 

in memory of 
Henry Lamerhirt

Jacquie and Nick 
Langley

Constance 
LaPalombara

Christina and 
Derek Lapointe

Heather Leighton
Sarah Levesque
Kristan and 

Stephen Lewis
Rosalind Lewis
Simon and Seth 

Libby
Jeremy and 

Amanda Linhart
Margie Livingston 

in memory 
of Bud & Jean 
Livingston

Claudine and Kirk 
Lurvey

Lori and Bram Lutton
Marty Lyons
Ann Ogilvie MacDonald
Ward and Genevieve 

Mackenzie
Ben and Kate Macko
Christin and Brad Madeira
Mrs Constance B Madeira
Josh and Erin Madeira
Erika Malmquist
Suzanne Mancuso
Dr & Mrs Tom and Rachel Maniatis
Caitlin and Keith Mann
Marrion and Greg Marron

CBC is my favorite camp because they do 
a lot of fun stuff like swimming, boating, 

arts and crafts, and pottery. Swimming is my 
favorite, because I like putting goggles on and 

going under the water. I like making friends and 
spending time with  

the counselors.  
Sometimes it is sad because it is your camp 

counselor’s last week and you will miss them.

to Make New Friends

‘Gigi’ LaPointe



Ralph and Maggie Marshall
Marilyn Mays
Michelle and Andy Mays
Nancy McKechnie
Kristin and Mike McKee
Nancy McKelvy
Jordan Mercer
Jack and Erica Merrill in memory of 

Pam Cartwright Fountain
Vincent and Debra Messer
Thomas and Leanne Miceli
Stephen Michaels
Jerry and Kathy Miller
Nell and Walt Moeling
Deborah and Matt Morehouse
Melissa Morris and Miguel Perez
Tina Morris
Mark and Lynn Muller
Paul and Donna Munro
Jim and Carol Murray
Amanda and David Murrell
Deborah Nadel and Bob Henderson
William and Louisa Newlin
Jarvis and Susan Newman
Lynn Nobil
Caroline and Michael Noblet
Carrie Nolan
Ulla Norris
Christopher and Melissa Nowell
Davin and Sara O’Connell
Catherine O’Connor and Jeffrey 

Bingenheimer
Heidi and Ezra O’Connor
Vance O’Donnell
Mrs Robert T Oliphant in memory of 

Robert T Oliphant
Ken Olson
Melissa and Peter Ossanna
Gerald H Osterberg and Rosalie Rafter
Brad and Susan Parker
David and Carolyn Parks
Giovanni Parmigiani and Francesca 

Dominici
Christopher and Lisa Parsons
Gerda Paumgarten and Larry 

Goldfarb
Madalyn Peditto and Paul Robson
Carol Pendergrass
Rachel Peters and Patrick Thomas
Lili Pew & Carol Bult in memory of 

David Rockefeller

Polly Pierce
Stephen and Donna Pinto
Sylvie Piquet
Carole Plenty
John Pomfret and Mei Zhang
Cristina Post and Jeff Cumming
Judith G Pott
Roland and Annie Pott
June and John Pratt
Karen and Nathan Raab
Michael Radcliffe and Libby Weaver-

Radcliffe
Rita Redfield in memory of Witt 

Kennon Cochrane
Bethany Mcfarland-Reece and Mat 

Reece
Charles and Esther Revis-Wagner
Matthias and Ellen Reynolds
Darren and Cindy Richardson
Sandra Rieger
Andrew and Lillian Riesenfeld
Moira and Kevin Riordan
Scott and Stacey Rizzo
Kathy and John Roberts
Sydney Roberts Rockefeller
Douglas and Beverley Rosenberg
Gerald and Tina Rosenberg
Anna C Ryan
Jenn and Edmund Ryan
Margaret Ryan and Steven Evangelista
Bill & Pamela Ryckman
Linn Sage
Edward and Martie Samek
Cheri and Andrew Sankey
Thomas and Jodi Sargent
Deborah and Michael Sauri
Hayley Sawyer
Rhonda Sawyer
Carol Schaefer
Deborah and John Schafer
Mario and Lena Schiffer
Ann and Ron Scott
Starie Seay
Ann Selmi
Kathy Shaw
Samuel Shaw
James and Kathleen Shields
Thomas and Marilyn Silocka
Gina Silverman
Julie Simmons-Chavarot
Heather and Wayne Sinclair

Rachel Sisson and Matthew Frongillo
Rachel Smallidge and Jason Ball
Anna and Bart Smith
Susan Snyder
Stephen and Sara Somes
Joanne Sousa
Brenda Spoonemore and Sim Larkin
Stephen and Brenda Sprague
Lori Stanley
Todd and Sarah Stanley
Sheridan and Barb Steele
Cyndi and Chris Stein
Andrew Stettner and Jeanny Silva
Jessie Stewart
Lindy Stretch
Curt and Ann Strohacker
Gretchen Strong
Samantha and Jay Sturhahn
Jerome Suminsby
Chris Swan and Denise Murphy
Bill Swanson
Catherine and Matt Tabor
Robin and Wyman Tapley
Ann and Talbot Taylor
Gillian and Bryce Teale
Robert and Linda Thayer
Eric Thomas and Andrea Tilden
Laurie Towers
Helene Tuchman
Paul and Robin Vermylen
Ann Waldron
Wendy Waldron and Neil Houghton
Timothy and Laurie Warden
Ted and Susan Warholak
Lorie and Carl Wiebrecht
Nancy Wilder
Rebecca and Rhys Williams
Theodore Williams
Charlotte and Troy Winger
Jerry and Marilyn Winkelstein
Janet Wood
Kate Worcester
Scott and Jennifer Worcester
Hannah Worrell
Lee Worster
Marie and Kyle Yarborough
Cynthia Smith and James Yeadon
Ruth and Charles Yeiser
David and Anne Zaslau
Julia Zito and Tom LaLonde

BUSINESS SUPPORTERS
Anonymous (2)
5CrazyKiddos
Anne Woodman Jewelry Design
Art in Public Spaces
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Bar Harbor Savings & Loan
Brio Promotions
Cadillac Patagonia
Camden National Bank
Chalmers Insurance
Children, Families & Communities
Coastal Energy
CORCL
Dead River Company
Dreamshore Cottages
E L Shea
First National Bank
Hannaford’s, Bar Harbor
Horton, McFarland & Veysey, CPA
J.McLaughlin
John Williams Boat Company
The Kimball Shop & Boutique
The Knowles Company
Machias Savings Bank
McFarland Associates
Merrill Lynch Private Banking & 

Investment Group
Michael C Farkas, Esq, PLLC
Ocean House Boat Storage
Scott’s Landscaping
Summer House Cottage Rentals, LLC
Viking Lumber

IN-KIND DONORS & VOLUNTEERS
2 Cats Restaurant
A Slice of Eden
Abbe Museum
AC Parsons Landscaping & Garden 

Center
Acadia Repertory Theatre
The Acadia Shops
Acadia SUP
All Star Graphics
John and Liz Angelbeck
Anne Woodman Jewelry Design
Art Waves MDI
Clara Baker
Bar Harbor Jam Company
Bar Harbor Tea Company
Bar Harbor Whale Watch Co



to Volunteer

Lori Bartlett

CBC was so good for my children when they 
were campers. They loved the counselors and 

made friendships that they still have today 
as adults. You see a lot of caring at CBC and 
we are fortunate to have a place like this on 
the island for kids to go in the summer and 
have activity while their parents are busy 
working. It is very important and I like 
being a part of it. 
I felt compelled 
to help, to make time and volunteer. 



Barbara Shelley Art
Lori Bartlett
The Batty Quilter
Beal’s Lobster Pier
Raney Bench
Henri Bouchard
Bob Bowman Music
Hayden Butler
Hayley Butler
Cadillac Mountain Sports
Café This Way
Camp Beech Cliff
Cariloha Bamboo
Carroll Drug Store
Pete and Rebecca Carroll
The Causeway Club & Tennis Club
Robert Chaplin
Christine’s Gallery & Past Treasures
Claremont Hotel
Clark Point Catering
Classic Boat Shop
CODA
Colonel’s Restaurant & Deli
Gary Conrad
Michael and Lyn Cook
Cool as a Moose
Cranberry Hill Inn
Darling’s Auto Mall
Deborah DeWalt
Downeast Deli
Downeast Pilates
Eat-A-Pita
EBS - Town Hill
Thomas and Carroll Fernald
Fiore Artisan Olive Oils & Vinegars
Gary Fountain
Frost Farms
Gallery at Somes Sound
Marsha Gill and David Gallitano
Nancy Gleason and Alexander Gleason
Gott’s Store
Christopher Grace
Ron Greenberg
Gull Rock Pottery
Hairbenders
Hairworks by Kim
Hannaford’s, Bar Harbor
Havana Restaurant
Annah Houston
Island Bound Treats

Islandscaping
Islesford Dock
Islesford Pottery
Rachel Jacobs
J.McLaughlin
Jean Forbes Art
Jennifer Jones
Ali and Steven Kassels
Gail Amalia Barth Katz
Julie Keblinsky
The Kimball Shop & Boutique
David and Christina Kline
Chelsea Kondratowicz
Lisa Hall Jewelry
Lucy’s Granola
LuLu Lobster Boat
Maine State Sea Kayak
Mary Kate Murray Yoga
Kathe McDonald
McEachern & Hutchins
McEnroe Builders, Inc
Tara and Mike McKernan
Milagro Coffee & Espresso
Milk & Honey
Josh Miller
The Moody Mermaid
Morning Glory Bakery
Glenn Moshier
Mother’s Kitchen
Mount Desert Bakery
Mylan Specialty L.P.
National Park Sea Kayak Tours, Inc
Darlene Nolan
Ocean Properties, Ltd.
Lynn Orav
Antonio Ortiz
Jane Osborne
Pat’s Pizza
Kathie Petrie
Nancy Piano
Daniel Piquet
Queen Anne’s Flower Shop
Quilt N’ Fabric
Redfield Artisans Gallery
Red Sky Restaurant
Reel Pizza Cinerama
Ring’s Paving
Roberto Hostins Salon
Rogue Cafe
Anastasia Roy

Salsbury Organic Garden Supply
Sally Santosuosso
Elizabeth Salvi
Gabriel Salvi
Sargasso Salon
Savage Forest Enterprise
Sawyer’s Market
Sawyer’s Specialties
Scenic Flights of Acadia
Scott’s Landscaping
Sea Princess Scenic Nature Cruises
Seal Cove Pottery & Art Gallery
Mary Ellen Sharp
Shaw Jewelry
Sherman’s Bookstore, Bar Harbor
Side Street Café
Hon. Laurence and Mrs. Patricia 

Silberman
Sips
Jennifer Skiff and Jon Sainken
Skip’s Automotive Services
Megan Smith
Somesville One Stop - Foster’s
Southwest Cycle
Stone Soup
Studio 296
Swallowfield
Joan Szkutak

The Shop
Thrive Juice Bar
Thurston’s Lobster Pound
Under the Dogwood Tree
Howard and Paula Vogel
Wallace Events
Wallace Interiors
Waves Hair & Nail Salon
Wendell Gilley Museum
Wild Acadia Fun Park & Water Slides
Willis’ Rock Shop
Window Panes
Windsor Chair Maker Inc.
Winter’s Work
XYZ

Please join us in 
thanking the 2017 

Ladies Who Loonch 
Business Sponsors:

Medway Charitable Trust

Merrill Lynch Private Banking

Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Bar Harbor Savings & Loan
Dead River Company

Camden National Bank
Ocean House Boat Agency

Scott’s Landscaping
Summer House Cottage Rentals

Fiore Artisan Oils & Vinegars
Frost Farms Garden Center

The Snowman Group
Wallace Events



For its 10th Anniversary, the Ladies Who 
Loonch hosted a record 190 ladies on 
a gorgeous day in July.  This year the 
fundraiser was held at Camp Beech Cliff 
while the camp was in session, giving our 
campers a chance to connect with the 
wonderful donors who make CBC possible.  
The annual luncheon and fashion show 
benefits the Campership Fund, which 
provides needs-based summer camp 
scholarships for Hancock County families. 
This summer, the ladies raised $57,000, 
which will help 60-70 children attend camp.

The luncheon is a wonderful way for women 
to reconnect at the beginning of the summer 
season, enjoy a great lunch and exciting 
fashion show, and have fun giving local 
children the gift of summer camp. One 
patron noted: “the benefit seems to draw 
both the local and summer residents, which 
is exactly what this summer camp does. I like 
that it is so inclusive and we’re all working 
together to help children attend camp.”

The 2017 Pink Rose Award was given to Liz 
Angelbeck, who has co-chaired the Loonch 
for several years now and has helped to 
expand the event and build support for 
Camp Beech Cliff’s Campership Fund. 
Executive Director Debra Deal thanked 
Liz and added: “It is honor to have worked 
with Liz for so many years and have her so 
committed to helping so many children and 
families.” To the delight of many, 40 or so 
campers came on to the stage and led the 
whole audience in singing and moving!

Elegant summertime fashions were 
provided by The Kimball Shop 
& Boutique, The Holmes 
Store and J.McLauglin. 
We are grateful for our 
sponsors and the many 
businesses who donated 
items for the popular raffle 
baskets and silent 
auction prizes!

2017 Loonch Committee
Front row, from l-r:  Sally Kellogg, Tricia Silberman, Chloe 
Hatcher, Liz Angelbeck, Syd Salvatore and Executive Director, 
Debra Deal

Second row: Birgitt Adams, Paula Vogel, Judy Eason, Deb DeWalt
Third row: Shelia Greene, Carroll Fernald, and event 
coordinator, Andrea Gaalswyk

Back row: Marsha Gill, Kim Storey, Ali Kassels and Lyn Cook

The 10th Annual Ladies Who Loonch: Friends, Fun, Fashion & Philanthropy 

Plan to  
join us at the 2018 
Ladies Who Loonch 
Wednesday, July 11

 
Send a message to  
events@campbeechcliff.org 
to have your name added to 
the invitation list!
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On a beautiful August evening, Camp Beech 
Cliff’s donors and volunteers were celebrated 
by the staff, Trustees and Directors at the 
Summer Soirée. Executive Director Deb Deal 

expressed her 
gratitude to each 
guests’ important 
contribution to the 
history of CBC and 
the camp experience 
with a celebratory toast. 
‘Founders’ Sally Kellogg 
and Tony McKim along 
with previous camp 
director, Vance O’Donnell, 
were honored for their 
commitment to camp and 
campers over the life of CBC.

The night also gave us the 
opportunity to celebrate 
the successful “CBC Moves 
ME” campaign. The First 
National Bank generously 
sponsored the campaign 
and provided $20,000 
which was matched by 
our dedicated camp 
board members, 
staff & community. 
$40,000 equals a 
lot of happy and 
engaged campers!

Soirée attendees arrived to our 
traditional reception of appreciative 
camp staff.

Sally Kellogg and Tony McKim were in 
attendance to receive their honorary 
camp paddles in recognition of all 
they have done for CBC over the 
years.

Tony McKim reflected on his 
motivation in supporting CBC and 
other children’s organizations as 
president of First National Bank, 
“Like CBC, the First National Bank has 
come a long way in the last twenty 
years... FNB loves to get behind 
efforts and organizations that involve 
children and we have been pleased 
to support CBC and help propel it to 
where it is today.”

2016 Summer Soirée
An Evening of Gratitude



Dear fellow CBC parents:

Our son, Liam, a 6th grader at Conners Emerson School in Bar 

Harbor, adores Camp Beech Cliff. He loves swimming in Echo 

Lake, exploring with “Nature Kyle,” and playing games with the 

counselors and campers. One evening this summer he described 

how, at camp at the end of a particularly tiring day, he built a 

shelter in the woods, lined the floor with leaves, and then climbed 

inside for what would become a nap.

We loved this story for two reasons. First, CBC tires kids out. 

CBC moves kids to move, to stay active, and this is exactly what 

parents want in a summer camp. Second, and perhaps more 

importantly, Liam felt well enough at home, comfortable on his 

counselor’s watch, to use his own resources and rest. Thank you, 

CBC, for the wonderful caring staff, for the safe place in the 

forest, and for days full of creativity and adventure. 

Mount Desert Island is so fortunate to have Camp 

Beech Cliff in our community. Through its 

summer camp and other programs, CBC 

welcomes hundreds of children to its 

home-in-the-woods. CBC could not do 

what it does without our collective 

support and we should all rally 

around their vital mission. 

Please join us in supporting Camp 

Beech Cliff. Our support will help 

sustain this remarkable program and 

continue to change lives one session (or 

lean-to) at a time.

Sincerely,

Mike and Tara McKernan

P.
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Liam’s shelter in the woods



Camp Beech Cliff
PO Box 381, 264 Beech Hill Road
Mount Desert, ME 04660-0381

Connect w
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.cam
pbeechcliff

.org 
or on facebook.
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